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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Aaron Bowman, Chair

ENTERTAINMENT SUBCOMMITTEE
Tuesday, November 8, 2016
Conference Room A
11:30 a.m.

The Subcommittee Chair, Commissioner Gary Anderson, called the subcommittee meeting to order at 11:33 a.m.

In attendance: Commissioners Gary Anderson (Chair), Aaron Bowman (Vice Chair), Garrett Barket, Penny Thompson, Captain Jim Suber (Ex-Officio); Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Legislative Assistant Jessica Morales, John J. Jackson, Council Research.  See attached for additional attendees.
In his opening remarks, the Chair, Commissioner Gary Anderson, shared with the subcommittee his concept of what entertainment entails on different levels: neighborhood, regional, state and national.  The Tall Ships tour is representative of the national level of entertainment.  He explained that we need to know more about the locations of our river’s tributaries to facilitate planning events.

The Vice Chair, Council Member Aaron Bowman, explained that we need to have the Parks & Recreation Department provide us with an inventory on what we have today in the area of potential entertainment venues.  He also suggested that the Subcommittee invite Heather Surface who operates the water taxi service to a future meeting to discuss docking facilities.  The City should find a suitable business to partner with whatever initiative we choose to undertake.  We should work with the Downtown Investment Authority, the Parks & Recreation Department and others in the Administration.
Captain Jim Suber felt that we already are aware of the resources that the City has.

The issue of dredging at the zoo was raised.  Currently, boats have difficulty reaching the zoo.  Dredging is needed.  The City has balked at committing to any dredging because of the need for continuous dredging maintenance.  Council Member Bowman wanted to know of other sources of funding for dredging.

Marshall Adkison, Ex-Officio Waterways Commissioner, recounted how other Florida counties collect fees for boat trailer use and use that revenue for boat ramps and facilities.
Captain Jim Suber noted that the revenue from events and use of the park that are amassed in the Jim King Sister’s Creek Park Trust fund are allocated for maintenance needs at Sister’s Creek  Park only.

Commissioner Barket recounted his perspective on the river from the vantage point of his having been enamored and connected as a boater on the river from his early years.  He recalled that in his youth, White’s Fish Camp was the only restaurant on the river.  In the early 1980s, the various football bowl games and the jazz festival arrived and The Jacksonville  Landing became the hot spot as a destination.  Now, there is Clark’s Fish Camp and Hooters.  The 1990s brought the Jaguars to town.  Commissioner Barket reported that he went to every Jaguar game by boat.  He lamented that docking has long been an overriding issue, that there are too few docking facilities for the few restaurants on the water.

Captain Suber said that if we are going to be serious about reactivating the river, then we have got to keep the river uppermost in our minds when we do City planning.

Nick Thompson, in attendance at the meeting, suggested that if you want to reactivate the river, it is imperative that you look to Chicago and Detroit and appreciate what those respective cities have done with the river in their midst.

There being no further business, the subcommittee meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m.
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